
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Member Organizations: 
 

Albuquerque African Violet 
Club  
Sharon Shannon, 505-865-0171 
 

Albuquerque Area Master 
Gardeners  
Mary Donato, 505-228-7162 
 

Albuquerque Aril and Iris 
Society  
Eva Barry, 505-350-0382 
 

Albuquerque Daylily Society  
Amy Howard, 505-250-2318 
 

Albuquerque Rose Society  
Karen Snyder, 505-293-9649 
 

NM Mycological Society 
Jan Bandrofchak, 505-265-4449 
 

Cactus and Succulent Society 
of New Mexico 
Margaret Todd, 505-298-4834 
 

High Desert Designers 
Shirley Tetreault, 505-294-4331 
 

Ikebana International  
Tiffany Nakagawa, 806-438-6023 
 

NM Dahlia Society 
Jim Lohkamp, 505-821-5757 
 

NM Orchid Guild 
Keith Mead, 505-379-6786 
 

Petal Pushers Garden Club 
Ginny Longbotham,505-280-2660 
 

Uptown Garden Club 
Mary Ann Moreno, 505-266-8498 
 

Valley Gardeners 
Gigi Zacharias, 505-293-0839 
Dorothy Duff, 505-281-5165 
 

Xeric Garden Club of 
Albuquerque 
Janice Bauer, 505-897-4965 
Peggy Wells, 505-514-3570 
 

Affiliates: 
 

New Mexico Garden Clubs, Inc. 
NMGC, Inc. Judges' Council 
District I NMGC, Inc. 
District I NMGC, Inc. Judges 
Council 

Summer 2021  Newsletter  
 

Presidentôs Message: 
I have reached the six-month mark as President of the Council of Albuquerque 

Gardens, Inc., and on a positive note, no one has openly tried to impeach me. It 

has been both hectic and exhilarating, and I am in constant admiration at the 

talent of our Council membership.  

 

First, let me start with the Executive Committee ï these people are exceptional:  

Å Dianne Cress is a volunteer extraordinaire.  

Å Ginny Longbotham is a master at solving problems; when she says she will 

take care of it,   you can bet that she will follow through.  

Å Jewel Cutter is conscientious and pragmatic. She delivers every time.  

Å Janet Dooley is knowledgeable and works to make sure our events get the right 

exposure.  

Å Kate Li is asked to handle a task or take on a project and the outstanding result 

is quickly and professionally accomplished.  

Å Amy Howard promptly handles any request sent her way.  

Å Marcia Finical is always ready to help and is always dependable and valuable.  

Å Regina Hampton confidently and ably takes on the big jobs.  

Å Shirley Tetreault, along with all her gifts, is the go-to person when things 

seem gloomy.  
 

We have had some huge successes this year. All our Council events take 

planning and an army of dedicated and committed volunteers. They are the real 

heroes.  

 

In February, Regina took the lead on the Rummage Sale. She was tenacious in 

her planning, and under Reginaôs direction, the volunteers attacked the job and 

organized the piles of ñstuffò ï and made it work.  

 

Regina, Teresa Edens and Kathy Clough seized the helm for April Spring Plant 

Sale. Kathy organized the plant-growing at the Greenhouse and thanks to the 

volunteers who, Monday through Friday, planted seeds, watered and learned on 

the job, there was a room full of beautiful plants grown by our members.  
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Too bad there is not an award for ñhome dugò because in 2021, we had the most home dug ever, all thanks to our 

members. Reginaôs and Teresaôs leg work in getting additional plant material, arranging the plants, and taking 

care of the many details this event demands. Outcome: The most successful Spring Plant Sale ever. What a lot of 

feathers in all their caps.  
 

Beth Herschman gets a gold star for The Parade of Gardens. A woman to be reckoned with, Beth steered her 

league of smart, spirited volunteers with military precision. This combination spells success.  

Teresa Co-Chaired ï I use the term loosely because there is no co-chair here, she is in 100%, the Spring Plant 

Sales and Parade of Gardens and chairs the grounds at the Garden Center. This lady ñhas gritò. Knowledgeable 

and pragmatic, she sets a goal and gets it done.  

 

The Presidents of the Clubs and Societies truly deserve recognition. During this demanding time, they have been 

there with donations, support and advise.  

Thanks to Keith who can fix anything, Laurie keeping me in line, Gina and Gigi pinch hitting, and Carl 

Soderberg the best Parliamentarian ever. They have been there with guidance and counsel that steered me 

through some challenging decisions.  

 

I believe that no one can do everything right, and I strive to take criticism seriously but not personally. If there is 

merit in the criticism, I try to make a change; otherwise, I let it go. This is the best way I can do the job you have 

entrusted to me. Thank you all. 

 

Mary Peña Noskin 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
The Reach of Social Media  
for the Council of Albuquerque Garden Clubs 
 
Matthew-Ryan Morrell 
 
Two years ago, the Council made an effort to focus on engaging with the community online and advertising 
events through social media. Most of this time period was under a pandemic-state and instead we used the 
platform to share updates on closures and the state of the pandemic.  
 
Over the last few months though as New Mexico has taken steps ñback to normalò the Council of Albuquerque 
Garden Clubs has been able to demonstrate how powerful social media platforms like Facebook or Instagram 
can be to a nonprofit organization. Letôs look at a few events we have advertised on Facebook: 
 

Annual  Council  Rummage  Sale:  Advertised the event 3 times reaching 1,031 people.  
Spring  Plant  Sale:  Advertised the event 5 times reaching 5,125 people. 
Cactus  & Succulent  Society  of  NM Sale:  Advertised the event 2 times reaching 5,652 people.  
2021 Parade of  Gardens  in Albuquerque:  Advertised the event 2 times reaching 607 people. 
 

A couple of things to mention is: these posts to advertise an event are free and your social media team at the 
Council of Albuquerque Garden Clubs is here to help. All it takes is a simple email expressing interest and we 
can help you figure what is important to share and will get all the details posted for others to see. Email Laurie 
at abqgardenctr@swcp.com to get you in touch with the team.  
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High Desert Design Club: 
 

High Desert Design Club will be working on an Underwater Design in July and a Reflective Design in 

August.  Both of these designs are in the State Fair schedule with a theme of ñBack to the Fair."  And, of 

course, in September we will all be at the fair celebrating what we have studied.  Below is a description 

of those designs.  Hopefully others outside of High Desert will want to create one of these wonderful 

creative designs for an impressive show at the fair. 

 

Underwater:  A Creative Design having some or all plant material and other optional components 

submerged in water.  Plant material and other components under water must contribute to the overall 

design and are selected for the lasting quality. 

 

Reflective: A Creative Design containing reflective materials giving back images of light to the viewer.  

The reflective materials are an integral part of the overall design staging in front or on a mirror is not 

acceptable. 

 

 We now have 37 members, which includes - One Council President, One National Flower Show Design 

Instructor, Two Master Judges, Five Accredited Judges and twelve Master Gardeners. High Desert 

Design Club meets on the 2nd Wednesday of the month at 1:00 in the Pinon Room at the Garden Center.  

We always welcome visitors and encourage them to join our group.  Call me for questions.   

 

Shirley Tetreault - (505) 259-2263  

President - High Desert Design Club  

 

 

Petal Pushers Garden Club: 
 

Petal Pushers are surviving and going forth in great stride!  We have several new members and are 

quickly getting back to activities. 

 

All of our officers have decided to stay on for another year, so instead of having an Installation Luncheon  

in April we had a Welcome Back Spring Luncheon!   Catered and a beautiful luncheon in the Pinon 

Room was attended by 18 members.   

 

May found us working in the Marie Torrens Courtyard Garden, weeding, pulling, clipping and putting up 

lights around tree trunks.  After we sat out side the Patio Room and enjoyed the warm sun, refreshments 

and a business meeting.  So very nice to be outside in the fresh air and no mask!!   

 

We also met at Ginny Longbothamôs home and turned in 14 home made blankets to the Linus Project.  

June 29th will find our meeting at Ginnyôs home touring her new ñtubò garden area.  July 27th, Christine 

Longthorp, our State President and member of Petal Pushers will show us how to make  a ñWreath for 

All Seasonsò.  August will find us at Mary Fances Santisstevanôs home for a ñEnd of Summer 

Celebrationò 

 

Please join us at anytime and feel the joy, energy and pride of the Petal Pushers. 

 

Ginny Longbotham 

 



 

Petal Pushers Garden continued: 
 

   Welcome Back Spring Luncheon 
.  

         
                                                    Petal Pushers in the Marie Torrens Courtyard 

 

 
President Ginny Longbotham in the Courtyard 
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